



#### Dear Pre-K 2 Children and Parents,

Welcome to the 2023/2024 school year! My name is Mrs. Buscemi and I am very happy to be your teacher! I am looking forward to helping you grow, develop and learn many new and exciting things with your classmates this year. The first few weeks of school are a time of transition and becoming familiar with our daily routines, as well as getting to know all about each other. I wanted to share some of my favorite things about myself with you. I love animals, especially my dog, Lily. I also love reading, spending time with my family and visiting new places.

The Pre-K 2 teaching assistant, Mrs. Torres, is also excited to meet your children and help them develop confidence and independence in our classroom. Mrs. Torres loves to cook, take care of her garden, and play with her dog, Jack. We are excited to learn about your interests and favorite things so that we can include them in our classroom.

Parents, below you will find brief details of expectations, requirements, and how we will be communicating with one another throughout the year. Thank you in advance!

#### **What will be coming home:** ■

At the beginning of school, your child will be bringing home a folder. The folder will be used daily for sending home notices, as well as the beautiful masterpieces your child creates in Pre-K! Additional communication will be sent electronically, including newsletters and pictures of your child enjoying classroom activities. I will be providing you with more information on setting this up when school begins!

## □ What is needed from home: (PLEASE SEND IN BY MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 11<sup>TH</sup>)

- Accidents can happen to the best of us and we never make a child feel ashamed or upset by one if it does occur. In case of an accident, please send in an **extra set of clothes** (top, bottom, socks, underwear) in a Ziploc bag, labeled accordingly. Note we will be swapping out their change of clothes routinely throughout the year as seasons change and bodies grow!
- Pre-K has a set and required rest time that will be implemented during the school day. Children will have their own individual cot that will be used only by them throughout the school year. Please send a **fitted crib sheet or a special cot sheet** to cover the cot (52 x 23 inches), as well as a **small sheet or blanket** to cover your child. Rest time blankets will be sent home weekly for laundering. Children may also bring a **small** comfort item, such as a stuffed animal, to be kept at school with their blanket. **This comfort item should not make**

**noise or include batteries and will be used only during rest time.** Rest time comfort items will remain at school and will not be sent back and forth each day.

- We ask that children use a 14-16 inch backpack large enough to fit a standard folder.
- To personalize our classroom, we also ask that you please send in one recent photo of your child and one family photo for us to display in our cozy corner.

\*\* Please note: As part of the Pre-K For All program, you will not be required to purchase school materials. All school materials will be provided for the classes.

\*\* Please make sure that all items (jackets, backpacks, etc...) are labeled.

## ☐ Breakfast/Lunch:

Pre-K For All provides each child with breakfast and lunch. Breakfast and lunch menus will be distributed as they are received, generally once per month. Children eat in small groups in the classroom and not in the cafeteria.

## ☐ School Uniform:

Since our program is Pre-K For All, a Divine Wisdom Catholic Academy school uniform is not mandated, so clothes they can manage easily are the best choices! For safety reasons, sneakers are always recommended as we visit the playground each day during recess. Sneakers are required on days your child's class will visit the Gym.

## **Parent-Teacher Orientation:** □

Orientation will be held prior to the start of school. The date will be communicated in advance. We will discuss what to expect this school year and answer any questions you may have!

#### $\Box$ First Day(s) of School:

## THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 7<sup>TH</sup>, 2023 – SCHOOL BEGINS

- We will welcome children and their parents for a one-hour session.
- o Half of the class will attend **two different sessions**. Students with last names beginning with (A-L) will attend from 8:00–9:00am. Students with last names beginning with (M-Z) will attend from 9:15–10:15am.

#### FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 8<sup>TH</sup>, 2023

- o The whole class will attend together from 8:00–11:00am.
- o Children will be dropped off at 8:00am at the entrance on Alameda Avenue and escorted by the teachers to the classroom.
- o Breakfast will be provided.
- o Children will be dismissed from the entrance on Alameda Avenue at 11:00 am.

### **Arrival/Dismissal Procedure:**

- Students are to be dropped off at the entrance located on Alameda Avenue under the portico. **Please note doors will be labeled.** They will be dismissed from the same door.
- We will begin our normal schedule starting on Monday, September 11<sup>th</sup>. The school day begins at 8:00am.
- Dismissal will take place promptly at **2:20pm** every day at the Portico Doors. Children will be released one at a time as authorized adults wait for children outside the doors. For safety reasons, identification will be required if you are an unfamiliar face.
- \*\*You must inform us if your child will be picked up by another family member or friend, as we cannot dismiss them if the school or teacher is not notified by the guardian of this change. We understand that during the first few weeks it may be hard to make the separation, but there are a few things that you can do to help ease the transition. It is important to develop a routine that works for you and your child. Always say goodbye and communicate with them when you'll be back. Try to act confident yourself. If you seem anxious and unsure about leaving your child, your child will pick up on that. Reinforce that you support and feel comfortable with them being here. As always, we are here to support you during this transition.

Lastly we are attaching a "Getting to Know You" survey to complete and return on the first day of school. This will help us learn about more your child and their interests.

Once again, I want to say how pleased I am that your child will be part of our class. I am excited to meet all the students and families and begin our school year! Enjoy the last days of summer and please do contact me with any questions or concerns. My email address is cbuscemi@dwcaonline.org.

Looking forward to a year of fun and learning!

Sincerely,

Mrs. Buscemi

# **Getting to Know You - Pre-K Information Sheet**

Child's Name: Chi	ld's Birthdate (MM/DD/YY):
What do you want your child to be called at school?	
Parent/Guardian Name:	
Parent/Guardian Name:	
Best Contact Phone Number:	
Preferred Email Address:	
Who will be picking your child up from school? (full names/related)	
Child's Sibling(s) Name / Grade (age):	
Family Pets:	
Child's Allergies (please include food, animal, or other allergies)	:
Languages spoken at home:	
What are your child's interests?	
What are your child's dislikes (food, activities, other)? :	
If there is anything else you would like to tell us about your child	